
Councillor Josh Matlow 
Ward 12, Toronto – St. Paul's 

City Hall, 100 Queen Street West Tel:   416-392-7906 

2nd Floor, Suite A17 Fax:  416-392-0124 

Toronto, Ontario   M5H 2N2 councillor_matlow@toronto.ca 

www.joshmatlow.ca     

Jun 24, 2021 

Toronto and East York Community Council 

100 Queen Street W 

Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Re: Re-Opening Item TE25.26: Amendments to traffic operations for Construction 
Staging Area – 1998-2000 Bathurst Street 

Dear Chair & Community Council Members, 

It was brought to my attention during a Community Construction Liaison Committee 
meeting for the Peveril Hill North area that an error in the recommendation to item 
TE25.26 had occurred at last month's Community Council meeting. Subsequent to the 
meeting, my office reviewed the error with Transpiration Services staff and they advised 
of the need to re-open the previous item and adjust the recommendations. Staff have 
been consulted and have provided the corrected wording.   

Recommendations: 

It is recommended that the Toronto and East York Community Council: 

1. Re-open item TE25.26: Construction Staging Area – 1998-2000 Bathurst Street.

2. Amend item TE25.26 by replacing the roadway "Peverill Hill North" in Part 2 with

the roadway "the lane first west of Bathurst Street", so that limits of the two-way

operations on Dewbourne Avenue shall now be as follows:

"Approve implementation of two-way traffic operations on Dewbourne 

Avenue, between Bathurst Street and the lane first west of Bathurst 

Street." 

Sincerely, 

Councillor Josh Matlow 

Ward 12, Toronto – St. Paul's 

http://www.joshmatlow.ca/

